
REPORT FROM DECEMBER 29, 2002 
Sunday School 253 
Worship 334 
Brookridge  34 
Budget Requirement To Date $621,297.00 
Budget Receipts To Date (91.16%) $566,394.78 
FULFILLING THE PROMISE 
FTP Pledges $743,042.60 
FTP Pledged Gifts To Date (83.32%) $619,115.66 
Total Building Fund Receipts To Date $2,546,605.84 
Balance Due on Building $511,861.47 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR THE WEEK OF JAN. 5  - JAN. 11 
Sunday, January 5 
9:15 a.m.             Media Center Open 
9:30 Sunday School Classes 
10:45 Gathering in Sanctuary for Worship 
12:15 p.m. Visitation Assignments 
 No Evening Activities 
Monday, January 6 
10:00 a.m. Monday Bible Study 
7:00 p.m.  Boy Scout Troop 907 
Tuesday, January 7 
6:45-7:45 a.m. Adult I Men’s Bible Study 
 No Grace Notes 
Wednesday, January 8  
4:00 p.m. Media Center Open 
5:30-6:30 Supper Line Open 
5:30 No Children’s Choirs 
6:45 Prayer Meeting 
 Mission Friends, RAs, GAs, Challengers, Acteens 
7:30 Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal 
 

Workers in Worship Nursery   January 5, 10:30 a.m. 
Jean Dzeskewicz; Sybil McBride; Saundra Smith; Karen Lefler; Lisa 
Randleman; A.C. Larrimore; Charlie Jones; James Stoneman 
Greeters:  January 5 John Vogler & Steve Overby 
Deacon of the Week: Carolyn Ely 
Properties Comm. Member on Duty:   Mike Royal 
Brookridge Driver:  January 5 Larry Jones 
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James E. Baucom, Interim Pastor 
Charles D. Edwards, Pastor Emeritus 

Wm. Foy Martin, Pastor Emeritus 
Ramon E. Smith, Minister of Youth & Education 
Jeff L. Parker, Minister of Music & Senior Adults 

COLLEGE PARK BAPTIST CHURCH 
1701 Polo Road 

Winston-Salem, NC 27106 
Phone 336-768-5870 

Web Page: www.collegeparkbaptist.org 

Non-Profit Org. 
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Winston-Salem, NC 

Crisis Control Gifts for January:  
1 lb. bag of sugar or toilet tissue 

 

“Whatever you do for one of the least of these brothers of mine, 
 you do for me.”    Matthew 25:40 

FROM ONE MINISTER TO ANOTHER . . . 
 Christmas came and went so quickly!  Here we are  
at the beginning of a new year which comes complete with 
a brand new set of challenges and opportunities. 
 
  On this Sunday, the first Sunday of the new year, 
our church will share in a very special service which will 
include communion and the ordination and installation of 
our newest deacons.  That service will provide for you an 
opportunity to make a fresh commitment to the Lord as you 
enter 2003. 
 
  The following Sunday, January 12, will be my last 
Sunday with you.  How we will miss you!  You have truly 
blessed our lives.  You will always hold a very special 
place in our hearts! 
 
  I believe the Lord has some great things in store for 
College Park Baptist Church and know you will want to be 
a part of them.  Let us continue to be in prayer for our Pas-
tor Search Committee as they carry out their most impor-
tant mission.  How important it is that we all be sensitive to 
the leadership of the Lord and not surge on ahead of God’s 
perfect will.  I shall always cherish these months which I 
have shared with you.  God bless you! 
  

                                                   Jim Baucom 

Family Night Supper January 8 
Turkey with Dressing & Cranberry Sauce 

Mixed Vegetables Yeast Rolls 
Carrot Cake 

Kids Meal:  Grilled Cheese Sandwiches, Chips,  
Applesauce 

Christian love and sympathy are extended to 
Debbie Patterson in the death of her mother; 
Marie Fesperman in the death of her brother; 
and to Verna Sorensen in the death of her son. 

HAVE YOU SEEN… 
 a ladies’ black double-breasted blazer from Talbots?  Some-
one accidentally took this blazer after the birthday party for Foy 
Martin on December 21.  Please return it to the church office.  
Thank you. 

Please Come To a Covered-Dish Lunch 
Sunday, January 12 Smith Hall 

Following the Morning Worship 
in Honor of Jim and Mary Lee Baucom 



 It’s always exciting to look ahead at a New Year!!   The new 
beginning reminds us that God brings opportunities to us everyday 
to serve Him and share his love.   Please join me in looking for 
these opportunities as you enter 2003! 
 
 

  
 DATES OF INTEREST 
 

January 12          Youth Joint Worship @ United Baptist   
January 18-20          Youth Jr/Sr Leadership Training Retreat 
January 26          Super Bowl Outreach Party @ Northwest Baptist 
February 14          Sunday School Banquet 
May 23-25          Children’s Camp @ Camp Wayfarer 
July 13-18          Youth Summer Camp @ Garden City  

LOOKING AHEAD... 

2003 SANCTUARY FLOWERS 
 We are deeply appreciative to those who placed memorial and 
honorary flowers in the sanctuary during 2002.  They were a beau-
tiful testimony to the glory of God and a blessing for all to enjoy.  
Each year we begin with a new flower calendar.  If you would 
like to place special occasion, honorary or memorial flowers in the 
sanctuary in 2003, please call the church office.   The following 
dates are available in the first quarter: 
 January 12 February 16 March 2 March 9 
 March 16 March 23 March 30 

In Loving Memory of 

Reverend Richard Herman Kitchen 
October 28, 1927   December 20, 2002 

Member of College Park since October 21, 1990 

Leading us in 
The Worship of God 
 Sunday, January 5, 10:45 a.m. 

 

Communion and Installation/Ordination  
of Deacons 

 

Come Share the Lord 
Within These Walls  
- Sanctuary Choir 

 

Step by Step, Acts 2:45-47; Galatians 5:22-26  
- Reverend Jeff Parker 

 On Sunday, December 29, the Kinser family came requesting 
membership by transfer of letter from Grace Baptist Church in 
Asheville, NC.  Bryan and Jonel along with their children, Adam 
and Scott, live at 135-9 Crowne Chase Drive, Winston-Salem, NC  
27104.  Their phone number is 794-0485. 
 Dr. and Mrs. A.L. Parker also came requesting affiliation with 
College Park under our Watchcare program.  Dr. Parker and Sarah 
are members of Friendly Avenue Baptist Church in Greensboro.  
They live at 1199 Hayes Forest Drive, Apt. 500, Winston-Salem, 
NC 27106.  Their phone number is 759-0906.  
 We welcome the Kinsers and the Parkers to College Park!  

 Christmas is behind us, but what wonderful memories remain 
of the Advent season!  My family and I would like to say “thank 
you” for the many expressions of love extended to us during the 
Christmas season and throughout the year.  We are truly blessed to 
be part of the College Park Baptist family.  Our prayer is for each 
of you to enjoy God’s richest blessings in 2003. 
 As we look forward to 2003, there are some dates that choir 
members need to note.  Ainesis and Channels will resume re-
hearsals on January 12.  Grace Notes will resume rehearsals on 
January 14.  Children’s Choirs will resume rehearsals on January 
15.  Sanctuary Bells will resume rehearsals on January 16.  I look 
forward to an exciting year! 

A Word of  Appreciation 
 We are very grateful to the following people who contrib-
uted to the beautiful decorations that we enjoyed during the 
Advent season: 
 Ruth & David Austin Bill Baker 
 Bob & Dorlee Barnett Chancel Brown 
 Wynona Butner Jan & Bob Doty 
 Roy & Marguerite Johnson Harold Moore 
 Helen & Carroll Simmons Bill & Grace Wright 
 The Shepherd Class 

Dear Friends, 
 Thank you for a wonderful remembrance of Foy’s 90th 
birthday.  How you have lovingly cared for us through the 
years—even to this very day!  It was good to see so many of you!  
Some of your children came—and even the grandchildren.  What 
a blessing! 
 Everything was lovely.  The brunch and decorations were 
carefully planned and carried out so beautifully. 
 Paul wrote these words to those he loved and were dear to 
him in the Lord:  “I thank my God every time I remember you.” 
 Foy and I can identify with Paul’s words, for our hearts feel 
the same toward you.  What we share together in the Lord is so 
rich in depth and meaning.  We will be eternally grateful to God 
for pouring himself out through you.  Thank you so much for 
who you are in the Lord and what you mean in our lives. 
 
 Lovingly in Christ, 
 Foy and Ethele Martin 

College Park’s International Missions 
  Goal: $20,000.00 
Received to Date:   Lottie Moon: $13,472.12 
 CBF Global: 9,970.56 
 $23,442.68 

All women are cordially invited to attend 
a WMU Salad Supper in Smith Hall 

Tuesday, January 14, 2003 
6:30 PM 

Come and bring a salad to share! 
 

 Learn how WMU can help you  
do your part in God’s plan. 

 

Topic:  God’s Plan. . .My Part  
Program provided by Dorothy Barham & Joy Minster 


